BOARD OF HEALTH AGENDA
Meeting will be conducted on the phone
June 25", 2020

Instructions to call in: Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6317

Access code: 338655#

International dial-in numbers: https://fccdl.in/i/townadmin77

Online meeting ID: townadmin77

Join the online meeting: https://join.freeconferencecall.com/townadmin77

For additional assistance connecting to the meeting text "Help" to the Dial-In number
above. Message and data rates may apply.

5:00
INVITES:

WELLS:

DWA PLAN REVIEW:
Lisa Sebesta 32-21

DWA:

Percy Burt 16-25

Town Of West Tisbury (Affordable Housing) 22-8
Joan Hooke 3-40

Jevon Rego 31-17.1

SEPTIC INSPECTION REPORTS
Diane Powers 32-27
Joseph Mendolia 2-7.1

FOOD PERMITS
LANDFILL REFUSE DISTRICT:

BEACHES/EM/MDPH ANIMAL REVIEW FORM:
Seth’s Pond Update

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL APPLICATION:

Old/New Business:
County Mosquito control program
Preparation/plans for Assistant Health Agent Hiring



COVID-19 RELATED

Covi-19 Case update
Governors Update

FOCUS request

State Rd. Restaurant Request

Please Note All business will consist of a discussion and possible vote to take
action.

48 HOURS IN ADVANCE OR PERCEIVED TO BE AN EMERGENCY IN
NATURE

PERMITS:

Bathing Beach_Permits Long Point Sound

Bathing Beach Permit Long Point Pond

Bathing Beach Makonikey Trust 1-56 Upper

Bathing Beach Makonikey Trust 1-56 Lower

Focus Beach Permit

Seven Gates Beach Permit (Reservoir Road & Tisbury Lane East)

CORRESPONDENCE:
IN:
OUT:

Approve Minutes for :
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Commonwealth of Massachusetts 72070~ o
Title 5 Official Inspection Form

Subsurface Sewage Disposal System Form - Not for Voluntary Assessments
#25 Simran Rd West Tisbury Map 2 Lot 7.1

Property Address G
JosephMendolia P.O. Box 4104
Owner's Name )
iy Vineyard Haven MA 02568 6/2/20
City/Town State Zip Code Date of Inspection

Inspection results must be submitted on this form. Inspection forms may not be altered in any
way. Please see completeness checklist at the end of the form.

A. Inspector Information

Douglas E. Cooper

Name of Inspector

Cooper Environmental Services, LLC

Company Name

33 Old Dunhams Corner Way

Company Address

Edgartown MA 02539
City/Town State Zip Code
508-627-9586 2857

Telephone Number License Number

B. Certification

| certify that: | am a DEP approved system inspector in full compliance with Section 15.340 of Title 5
(310 CMR 15.000); | have personally inspected the sewage disposal system at the property address
listed above; the information reported below is true, accurate and complete as of the time of my
inspection; and the inspection was performed based on my training and experience in the proper function
and maintenance of on-site sewage disposal systems. After conducting this inspection | have determined
that the system:

1. Passes
2. [ Conditionally Passes

3. [ Needs Further Evaluation by the Local Approving Authority

4. [J Fails
(‘ )
AQM s & (‘”’/"/ 6/2/20
T ey oy —— Gaie

The system inspector shall submit a copy of this inspection report to the Approving Authority (Board
of Health or DEP) within 30 days of completing this inspection. If the system has a design flow of
10,000 gpd or greater, the inspector and the system owner shall submit the report to the appropriate
regional office of the DEP. The original form should be sent to the system owner and copies sent to
the buyer, if applicable, and the approving authority.

Please note: This report only describes conditions at the time of inspection and under the
conditions of use at that time. This inspection does not address how the system will perform
in the future under the same or different conditions of use.

15insp doc « rev. 7/26/2018 Tile 5 Offcial Inspection Form: Subsurface Sewage Disposal Sysiem « Page 1 of 18



Omar Johnson

From: Richard Johnson <mvticks@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, June 11, 2020 6:35 PM

To: Matt Poole; Meegan Lancaster; boh-assistant@aquinnah-ma.gov; Martina Thornton,; Maura Valley; Omar Johnson;
Marina Lent

Subject: Mosquito surveillance a minute of your time?

Matt, Megan, Karen

I realize you are all extremely busy with the virus and have little or no time to think about other less pressing
issues, like mosquitoes.

However, mosquito season is fast approaching and I need to know if you want to continue the surveillance we
have been doing since 2014. If we do want to continue this year I need to know soon so I can prepare the bait
and get the equipment ready. The bait needs to ripen at least two weeks, so if we want to start monitoring
onJume 29 I need to make it this weekend.

If I don't do it before Monday, then July 6 will be the earliest start date.
Please, if you can spare a minute please let me know if you want me to proceed as in previous years.
Everyone I will continue to set traps in each town at the same place unless I hear differently from you. that is:

Edgartown- town cemetery

Oak Bluffs-Viera Park, next to baseball field

Tisbury- Veterans Park near the childrens swings
West Tisbury- Garden Club building near Mill Stream
Chilmark- Chilmark School

Aquinnah- Aquinnah Library

As always, thanks for all you do but especially now I hope you know that we appreciate your hard work and
guidance.

Best

Dick



SETH’S POND IS CLOSED DUE
TO CONCERNS RELATED TO
COVID-19 AS DETERMINED BY
THE WEST TISBURY BOARD OF
HEALTH.

THE POND WILL REMAIN CLOSED UNTIL
SUCH TIME THE BOARD OF HEALTH
DETERMINES IT IS SAFE TO REOPEN.

WARNINGS RESULTING

FROM WATER QUALITY TESTING WILL
CONTINUE TO BE POSTED



Martha’s Vineyard Boards of Health

Positive COVID-19 Cases on Martha’s Vineyard
As of June 22, 2020
5:00 PM

One new confirmed positive case. No new probable cases.
49 total cases to date:
33 confirmed positive cases (PCR positive tests)

13 Male
20 Female

Age Group
<20
20-29
30-39
40-49
50-59
60-69
>70

NNO NN

16 probable cases

13 antibody positive
3 symptomatically positive

7 Male
9 Female
Age Group
<20 2
20-29 2
40-49 3
50-59 4
60-69 4
>70 1
High School test site numbers: MV Hospital testing numbers (from mvhospital.com):
Total Tested 1,506 Total Tested 1,400
Positive tests 3 Positive tests 28
Negative tests 1407 Negative tests 1,362

Pending tests 99 Pending tests 10



Omar Johnson

From: OConnor, Ron (DPH) <Ron.OConnor@MassMail State MA US>

Sent: Friday, June 19, 2020 1:07 PM

To: QOConnor, Ron (DPH)

Subject: Reopening Massachusetts: Baker-Polito Administration Initiates Transition to Step Two of Second Phase of Four
Phase Approach

CHARLIE BAKER ™™ KARYN POLITO

Governor Lt. Governor

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
June 19, 2020

CONTACT
Anisha Chakrabarti
anisha.chakrabarti@mass.gov

Terry MacCormack
terry.maccormack@mass.gov
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Reopening Massachusetts: Baker-Polito Administration Initiates

Transition to Step Two of Second Phase of Four-Phase Approach
Consistent with Public Health Data and Trends, Step Two of Phase Il of Reopening
Massachusetts Set to Begin on June 22

BOSTON - Today, the Baker-Polito Administration announced that Step Two of Phase
Il of the Commonwealth’s four-phase reopening plan, Reopening Massachusetts, will
begin on Monday, June 22 to allow additional industries to resume operations under
sector-specific guidelines.

Businesses and sectors set to begin operating in Step Two of Phase Il are subject to
compliance with all mandatory safety standards.

On May 18, the Administration released a four-phased plan to reopen the economy
based on public health data, spending at least three weeks in each phase. Key public
health data, such as new cases and hospitalizations, has been closely monitored and
seen a significant decline allowing for Step Two of Phase Il to begin on June 22.



The following will be eligible to reopen in Step Two of Phase Il on Monday, June 22:
« Indoor table service at restaurants;
» Close-contact personal services, with restrictions;
« Retail dressing rooms, by appointment only;
« Offices, at 50 percent capacity

Full list and safety protocols available at www.mass.gov/reopening.

In order to give Step 2 businesses time to prepare, the Administration had previously
released sector-specific guidance in advance of Phase Il for industries including
restaurants, close-contact personal services and sectors not otherwise addressed:

« Guidance for Restaurants

» Guidance for Close-Contact Personal Services

« Guidance for Other Industries

« Guidance for Sectors Not Otherwise Addressed

Before these sectors can resume operations under the guidelines, businesses must
meet all safety standards, create a COVID-19 control plan, and complete a self-
certification.

VIEW THE FULL REPORT

VIEW GOVERNOR BAKER’S PHASE Il EXECUTIVE ORDER

Hi#H



Covid-19 Reopening Proposal
To: West Tisbury Board of Health

From: FOCUS Study Center
450 Lamberts Cove Road
West Tisbury, MA

For: Limited-use opening for summer 2020 with Covid-19 precautions

FOCUS has cancelled all scheduled summer programing at the Study Center due to
coronavirus, Alternatively, FOCUS would like to have a small number of people living on the
property being mentored, trained, and helping with long-term planning and maintenance.

This limited program is planned for approximately 6 weeks (July 1 to August 10).

We anticipate the maximum number of people involved to be fewer than 25. There would be up
to 10 college-aged students who would have served as our Vineyard Staff this summer.
Additionally, there will be a family (2 parents, 4 children) who will mentor and provide oversight
for the 10 “staff." There would also be up to 6 additional FOCUS staff leading and supervising
the various projects.

We intend to request coronavirus testing of participants prior to arrival.

All who are not already Vineyard residents would be housed on the FOCUS property. We intend
to provide them with private rooms and designated personal bathroom space in the various
bunkhouses and the cottages. The family would live in a dedicated residence.

Meals would be prepared in the FOCUS kitchen, under the direction of our Head Cook Brenda
Cruz, and be eaten outside on the Dining Hall porch. The family would have their own table. The
rest would be arranged so as to maintain a 6-foot distance between people.

We have reviewed the self-certification template from mas.gov/reopenning and are planning to
comply with the required social-distancing practices, hygiene protocols, staffing & operations
protocols, and cleaning & disinfecting guidelines.

We expect participants will primarily be on the property, and when off-property will be engaged
in activities where safety protocols can be observed.

We have separate residential buildings that can be used to isolate anyone who tests positive for
the coronavirus or who is symptomatic. We would then clean and sanitize per CDC guidelines.



= STATE ROAD RESTAURANT LLC

dba STATE ROAD RESTAURANT
Post Office Box 1377
West Tisbury, MA 02575
info@stateroadmv.com
508-696-8582

June 9 2020

Omar Johnson

Health Agent

Town of West Tisbury
Post Office Box 278
Vineyard Haven, MA 02575

Dear Omar:

State Road Restaurant requests approval for outdoor seafing. we will adhere to all the current
guidelines and regulations as provided by the State for Reopening Massachusetts. Attachedis a
diagram of our proposed outdoor seating. We submitted a letter of request to the West Tisbury

Board of Selectman as well.

We thank you for your consideration as we fry our best to navigate COVID-19 Summer 2020.

Sincerely,
ézz e ‘W/\
John Kenworth Mary Kenworth

508-680-6457 508-693-3144
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